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Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 

Held on Tuesday 28 March at Sunningdale Village Hall 

Attendance:  Cllr Anne-Catherine Buxton (Chairperson), Cllr Peter Grover, Cllr David Biggs, Cllr Rick Bains, 

Cllr Robin Booth, Cllr Lilly Evans, and Cllr Valerie Pike 

Apologies:    Cllr Yvonne Jacklin, Cllr Michael Burn, Cllr Martin Penney 

In Attendance: Frederick Hill, Berkeley Homes 

Present:  Ruth Davies, (Clerk) Nikki Tomlinson (Deputy Clerk), Tina Reader (Project Officer), Suzie 

Parker (Admin and Events Officer), John Rose (Facilities Officer) 

There were 21 electors of the parish present their details are recording in accordance with GDPRs. 

There were 2 members of the public present their details are recording in accordance with GDPRs. 

1. Welcome  

The meeting was opened by Anne-Catherine Buxton who welcomed all present. 

2. Approval of the Minutes of 24 May 2023 

The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 24 May 2023 were approved and the Chairman signed the 

minutes at the end of the meeting. 

3. The Journey so far 

A presentation on behalf of the Parish Council was given by Cllr Buxton detailing the main achievements of 

the Parish Council over the last year. The PowerPoint is available on the council website for reference.  

https://sunningdale-pc.org.uk/apm-presentation/ 

4. Cycling and Walking vision 

Cllr Biggs updated the meeting with the project for Active travel and Leisure, the details of which are 

included in the PowerPoint presentation - https://sunningdale-pc.org.uk/apm-presentation/ 

5. Sunningdale Park Suitable Alternative Natural Greenspace (SANG) access 

Frederick Hill from Berkeley Homes provided the meeting with the information on the opening of the SANG 

for use by the residents.  The PowerPoint includes the details of the access points, which Frederick 

confirmed access was planned from: 

− May 2023  Access via North Silwood Road with carparking for 14 visitors 

https://sunningdale-pc.org.uk/apm-presentation/
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− May 2023 Pedestrian access via South Lodge 

− Sept 2023 Pedestrian access via Gardeners Cottages 

− 2026 tbc Last phase via Larch Avenue 

6. A Road to Safer Streets 

Cllr Biggs presented the plans for 20mph zones and safety works on the local village roads.  All details and 

maps available on the PowerPoint presentation. https://sunningdale-pc.org.uk/apm-presentation/ 

7. Questions and Answer Session 

Q:   Why was Chobham Road not included in the list of 20mph streets?  Would it not be possible to do from 

the A30 junction to the railway bridge? 

A: The roads which were nominated did not include Chobham Road, however, this would be reviewed and 

if possible added, thank you. 

Q: The night time speed of travel is more than 40mph on the A30. Will this be addressed? 

A: This will be investigated and if possible, action taken. 

Q: Bedford Lane from the A30 along the High Street has become a cut through with speeds more than 

50mph, is it possible to install speed bumps? 

A:  Sunningdale Parish Council will take this up with Thames Valley Police and see where speed traps can be 

set up to monitor these roads.  If there is consistent speeding, then actions can be looked at. 

Q:  Have you investigated Cycle hire and bike racks as part of the Safer Streets project? 

A:  This is a good idea, and the council will investigate the feasibility of this. 

With no further questions, Cllr Buxton, Chairman of Sunningdale Parish Council thanked all for attending. 

The meeting closed at 8:20pm. 

 

Signed as a true record of the meeting: 

Name: 

Date: 
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